
From: Jörn Scherzer
To:
Cc: Kate Ostapowicz
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Optional Green Waste Service
Date: Wednesday, 16 June 2021 4:53:42 PM

Dear 
 
Thank you for your information request. I am responding as the matters you raise fall within the
scope of my role.
 
To confirm, all garden waste collected as part of Council’s new green waste service will go to
Composting NZ in Kapiti, to be turned into compost.
 
Kind regards
Jörn Scherzer
(pronounce as “Yearn Share-tza)
Head of Climate and Waste

Hutt City Council, 30 Laings Road, Private Bag 31912, Lower Hutt 5040, New Zealand 
M 021 125 0997,  W www.huttcity.govt.nz       
 
 

From:  
Sent: Wednesday, 16 June 2021 10:13 AM
To: Jo Miller
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Optional Green Waste Service
 
Official Information Requests OIA 
 
Dear Ms Miller
 
I note “ Hutt City Council is set to reduce its carbon footprint with the installation of a
flare that will cut methane emissions at its Silverstream Landfill.

The flare will burn off methane, created by the breakdown of organic waste, before it
reaches the atmosphere…”. Feb 2021

 

Is the optional green waste collection from 1 July 2021 to be methane-burnt in the
Silverstream plant?
 
If not, where? And will an alternative disposal site/s be required to methane-burn post-July
green waste?
 
Thank you
 




